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Fall 2022 
FROM THE MAYOR’S DESK 

Happy Fall!  

It’s Important to Have Goals 

It’s also important to check in on your progress on those goals periodically. The City Council sets goals at the beginning of 

each year. They are posted on the website under “City Government/Agendas & Minutes” before the City Council agendas. 

Here is a list of the 2022 Goals/Projects with a brief update on each one: 

 Bayfield Street Reconstruction – we are on schedule for Phase 1 planning and beginning planning for Phase 2 

 Ambulance Staffing – Interviews are scheduled, and we are expecting to have 2 EMTs begin work in January. 

 Brokedown – This project is taking longer than anticipated. Next steps to be determined. 

 Sewer Line Reroute – This work has been completed. In addition to allowing the Iron Works to proceed with an 
expansion, this project now provides better circulation of water as well as a water source for the ballfields and 

skating rink. 

 West End Park Campground Expansion Planning – We are in the midst of this. 

 Comprehensive Plan – The Plan Commission is making good progress on this. 

 Sidewalks – Still hoping to have an inventory completed before snow season.  

It Takes a Village…  

There are many individuals and organizations that have contributed time, energy 
and resources to projects in the community over the years and for that we are all 

very grateful. 

I’m glad we recently had the opportunity to acknowledge one of those individuals 

for his tremendous contribution. Niles Eilertsen coached youth baseball for 30 

years in Washburn. Nearly 100 people attended the plaque unveiling ceremony, 

where he had plenty of great stories to tell about shifting gears and improvising 
to accommodate different situations as they arose. Niles’ efforts are the perfect 

example of a “can do” attitude and instead of letting challenges become 

obstacles, he just made it work. 

The plaque says “In Grateful Recognition of Niles Eilertsen – For your many 

years of teaching, inspiring, encouraging and challenging the youth of our 

community. Your dedication, leadership and principles have truly made a 
difference in our children’s lives and is a model for all. You will have a lasting 

effect on our community.” Thank you, Niles! 

Be well, 

Mayor Mary MԦiff 

THANK YOU! 

Nearly 100 people attended the 

unveiling of the commemorative 

plaque at the ballfields on 

September 18th. 

 

 

 



 

Tuesday, November 8th 
Polls Open: 7:00 am ‐ 8:00 pm 

 

Referendum:   Right to Clean Water 

Races Include:       
Governor/Lt. Governor     US Senator 
AƩorney General     US RepresentaƟve 
Secretary of State     County Sheriff 
State Treasurer      County Coroner 
State Senator      Clerk of Circuit Court 
State Assembly   

 

 

Washburn City Hall, 119 Washington Ave. 
(715) 373-6160   -   cityofwashburn.org 

Follow us on Facebook at:  
City of Washburn, WI Government 

in Washburn will occur on Sunday, 
October 30th; with the recommended    
hours of 5pm to 7pm.  We also               
recommend wearing bright clothing.    
 

    If you choose to participate in                                                                                                         
        trick-or-treating, please be                                     
           responsible and respectful of        
                     those not participating.  

  Washburn Cemetery 
 

Please have graveside decoraƟons    
removed by Monday,  

November 14th. 

       Winter Parking 
 

Winter parking will be in effect  
          Nov. 1st to Apr. 1st,  
             from 2am to 7am. 
Enforcement will begin when the snow falls.  

 
Yard Waste Site 

Will close aŌer the Fall Clean‐Up. 
The last day of operaƟon will be 

 November 5, 2022. 




